
 
 

 

 

 

 

 On May 24, 2017 Sheriff Brian Burnett reports the Chelan County Sheriff’s Office 

is investigating the deaths of two individuals found deceased inside a vehicle adjacent 

to a campsite near mile post 90 on Highway 2, between Leavenworth and Lake 

Wenatchee.  

 On May 23, 2017 shortly after 12:30pm a caller reported they located a full sized 

pickup truck in a heavily brushed area near the Chiwaukum Creek Rock Quarry.  The 

Rock Quarry is located near mile post 90 on Highway 2, west of Leavenworth.  The 

reporting party did not get close enough to the vehicle to determine if anyone was 

inside.  The first arriving Deputy located the vehicle with the assistance of the reporting 

party.  The Deputy noticed someone had attempted to conceal the vehicle with a 

blanket, duct tape, and natural vegetation from the area.  The Deputy approached the 

vehicle and located two deceased subjects sitting in the driver’s seat and front 

passenger seat.  The Deputy requested assistance from our Detective Unit and notified 

the Chelan County Coroner’s Office.  The Detective Unit and Chief Deputy Coroner 

processed the scene, secured both the deceased and the vehicle.  The Coroner’s 

Office is performing autopsies on both the deceased and is working closely with our 

Detective’s Unit to determine a cause of death. 

 At this point in the investigation we are not actively pursuing any suspects, nor do 

we believe there is a risk to public safety related to this incident.  Both the Sheriff’s 

Office and Coroner’s Office are working to identify the bodies and notify next of kin. 

 Once the autopsies are completed and a cause of death determined there will be 

more to follow.   
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